
 

Academy of Physical Therapy Education - Residency and Fellowship 

Special Interest Group 

 

ZOOM CONFERENCE: Friday May 13th at 3:00 pm CST 

 

Attendees Position Present on call? 

Sara Virella Kraft Chair Yes 

Christina Gomez Vice Chair  Yes 

David Nolan Membership Secretary  Yes 

Laura Zajac Nominating Chair  Yes 

Chrysta Lloyd Secretary/Treasurer  Yes 

Eric Monsch 

Ryan Pontiff 

Program Committee Chairs Yes/No 

Raine Osborne  Scholarly Research Committee Chair  Yes 

Christina Gomez Communications Committee Yes 

Tara Dickson Nominating Committee  No 

 

Yellow indicates action items 

The meeting was called to order at 3:02 pm CST by Sara Kraft 

 

Officer reports 

 
Chair- Sara Virella Kraft 

● The SIG website updates and reformatting did not get completed because there will be a major overhaul to the 

APTE website. It is best at this time to wait to make any changes until the new website plans are in place. Sara 

will be a part of the APTE workgroup overhaul and will add RFESIG ideas to the plans.  

● Research Collaborative: There has been discussion regarding making the research collaborative a formal work 

group with the Academy. No governing body would be needed as this would still fall under the RFESIG. This 

official workgroup/committee falls under our SIG mission/vision/strategic pillars. The Research Collaborative 

work, framework, and goals have been sent to the Academy Board and would like it to be a part of the framework 

for all PT Education Research. This would help the group get more funding for grant proposals in the future.  

● All of the podcasts have been done through MUSC and can still be used after Sara’s term ends. Sara has agreed to 

help to set up the podcasts and run it if the committee chooses to continue that initiative. 

● The new Chair is Darrin Calley from Mayo and Sara has already transitioned the new Chair to his role. 

● Sara will send out an email to transition the new Chair and Secretary/Treasurer to the current Vice Chair and 

Secretary/Treasurer . 

● Sara- The APTA needs to be a term limit for all appointed positions. Sara recommended we keep the limits the 

same as elected positions: 2-year commitment, max 2 terms. 

● Is the SIG website up-to-date?  Newsletters are behind on being put onto the website but this is controlled by 

Conducious, the website administrator. The minutes are put up by Christina and are up to date. 

● Sara will bring any issues the SIG is having with updating the information on the SIG website forward to the 

APTE website workgroup. This may need to be an initiative for the committee in the future. 

● Please let Sara know of any other issues we are having with the website and ideas of how to make them easier. 

She will bring them to the website workgroup committee.  

- Having an administrator access login for the Chair or Vice Chair would be helpful to make consistent edits to the 

page.  

● Discussed with the incoming Chair that the Think Tank and Resources may need a reorganization and new look 

as well as the Mentoring program.  



 

Vice Chair – Christina Gomez 

● Introduced Kris Neelon as the new Communications Lead 

● Christina is transitioning the position to Kris and has started the formal transition of documents to the new 

Communications Lead. 

● Kris Neelon will start July 1st. 

● Christina will take the lead on the initial email list as the new Secretary/Treasurer gets acclimated to her position. 

● Christina will complete the May newsletter. 

 

Membership Secretary – David Nolan 

● Members: 353 

● In the process of getting the survey together for the Mentoring program 

 

Treasurer/Secretary – Chrysta Lloyd 

● No new report 

● Thanks to the committee for their support. 

● Recommended the Mentoring Program be transitioned to the Membership Secretary as it falls under membership.  

 

Committee Reports 
 
Nominating Committee – Laura Zajac 

● -No report 

 

Program Committee – Eric Monsch/Ryan Pontiff 

● No new report 

● 137 CSM abstract submissions only 5 or 6 were R/F related (mentorship and value of residency programs) 

● Nothing new from ELC 

 

 Scholarly/Research – Raine Osborne-Forming a formal work group within the academy as a standing committee 

● Scoping review in process with Ohio State on outcomes in rehabilitation fields 

● Virtual interest meeting is still in the works. 

● Some conversations with the MACY foundation on funding opportunities. 

● If you are on the interest list, you are still on there and we will get the group together in the future for a virtual 

meeting.  

 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm CST. 


